
 
 

THE GATEWAY DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
 

 

July 21, 2023 

 

ADDENDUM NO. 5 

 

TO PROSPECTIVE RESPONDENTS GDC23-003 –Hudson River Ground Stabilization Request 

for Qualification (“RFQ”) 

 

This constitutes Addendum No. 5 to The Gateway Development Commission, Hudson River 

Ground Stabilization project - RFQ# GDC23-003.  

 

The following changes are hereby made in the Request for Qualifications for the subject Contract. 

 

 
Question 

No. 

RFQ Section 

Reference 

Questions   Response   

1 Addendum 

2, question 

8; 

Addendum 

4; RFQ 

§8.3.c, 

Appendix 6 

§2.c.iii, 

Appendix 6 

§2.c.i, 

Respondent understands that “A 

Procurement Portal has not been 

established for this RFQ and all 

SOQs must be emailed to 

procurement@gatewayprogram.org.”

   

Appendix 6 §2.c.i states, “All 

financial statements must be 

presented in English and as 

searchable, unlocked PDFs”. 

 

Appendix 6 §2.c.iii states, 

“Applicable portions of each entity’s 

financial statements must be 

provided electronically in standard 

unlocked and unprotected Microsoft 

Excel workbooks using the Financial 

Statements Template (Form F-2)”. 

 

Information contained in Volume 5 

are sensitive and confidential. The 

financial documents should not be 

emailed without security measures. Is 

it permissive to transmit our 

confidential financial documents via 

encrypted email? Alternative, is it 

now permissive to include password 

protection for our confidential 

documents that Respondent may 

transmit via separate email? 

Respondents are permitted to include 

password protection for confidential 

financial documents and transmit the 

passwords via separate email. All 

SOQ documents and passwords must 

be submitted by July 26, 2023 at 

2:00PM.  

2 Addendum 

2, question 

Respondent understands that “A 

Procurement Portal has not been 

Respondents are permitted to include 

password protection for confidential 

mailto:procurement@gatewayprogram.org
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2 

 

 

 

 

All other RFQ requirements remain the same and the SOQ Due Date is still July 26, 2023 at 

2:00PM. A Procurement Portal has not been established for this RFQ and all SOQs must be 

emailed to procurement@gatewayprogram.org.  

 

Each Respondent shall acknowledge in its SOQ Submittal Letter (Form A-3) receipt of all Addenda. 

In case any Respondent fails to conform to these instructions, the Respondent’s SOQ will 

nevertheless be construed as though this communication had been so acknowledged. 

 

   

THE GATEWAY DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 

 

Anthony Gardner  

   

 

 

 

 

Senior Director 

Procurement 

The Gateway Development Commission 
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8; 

Addendum 

4; RFQ 

§8.2.c. 

established for this RFQ and all 

SOQs must be emailed to 

procurement@gatewayprogram.org.”

   

 

Information contained in Volume 3 

are proprietary and confidential. The 

technical documents should not be 

emailed without security measures. Is 

it permissive to transmit our 

confidential technical documents via 

encrypted email? Alternative, is it 

now permissive to include password 

protection for our confidential 

documents that Respondent may 

transmit via separate email? 

technical documents and transmit the 

passwords via separate email. All 

SOQ documents and passwords must 

be submitted by July 26, 2023 at 

2:00PM. 
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